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Minutes from January 7, 2020 Social Committee meeting 

The purpose of this evening’s meeting was to plan the 2/8/20, 8-10 AM Pancake Breakfast. 

A second inventory revealed that we need 2 round red table coverings.  Pat will buy those, in addition 

to a money box so we don’t need to keep borrowing Brenda’s      .  Since we have approximately 

80 large white paper doilies, Pat will buy about 25-30 more so we are sure to have enough.  If she 

can find any small ones, she will buy those so we can put them under the table centerpieces.  

Peggy will buy plastic knives as we have an adequate supply of forks and spoons.  (We also have plenty 

of paper napkins.)  She will also buy paper coffee cups.  NOTE: Rolling Hills Church has asked us 

to avoid, as much as possible, the use of plastic items which have a more detrimental environmental 

impact than paper products.  Peggy will also provide trash bags. We have enough paper plates due 

to a donation by Joanne Brown.  We also have enough rolls of paper towels.  

Karen will buy artificial sweeteners and sugar packets.  She also will provide $50 worth of $5 bills.  

Rebecca will bring her jars for the table centerpieces and will purchase and prepare the fresh fruit.  (We 

won’t buy as much as last year as we had leftovers in 2019.)  She will bring her large bowl for 

serving fruit.   She will provide the music and will correspond with Jakob regarding the Evite 

announcements that we will ask him to electronically send to the neighborhood.  

Becky will bring her jars for the table centerpieces, her large bowl for serving the fruit, some Valentine-

related sheets for children to color, and sugar-free syrup.  

Peggy, Pat and Karen will man the money and name tag table.  We will move it closer to the 

kitchen/dining rooms so hopefully they don’t get as cold as they have in the past sitting close to the 

outside door.  

Carol K will buy a lighter stick to light the Sterno cans and a carton of 2% milk. 

Carol W has already invited Roz Finch, OP Neighborhood Executive Committee, and Geoffrey Gahn, 

OP Police, to attend and make brief presentations.  They will also bring handouts and goodies for 

the children.  Carol will bring coffee creamer. 

Cost to attend will be as last year i.e. $5/person, children 10 and younger free.  

Committee members are asked to arrive at 7 AM in order to get the dining room decorated.  Doug, Carol 

and Joe will arrive at 6 AM in order to start the preparations for the food, coffee, juice, etc.  

The 1st Evite was sent on 1/9/20, the 2nd Evite will be sent on 1/23/2020 and a reminder to all who 

responded YES will be sent on 2/4/2020.  The RSVP date is 1/29/2020. 

Respectfully submitted by Carol Wagner, Social Committee Chair. 


